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                      April 23, 2024 

Contact: Watch Commander  
Phone:  (626) 403-7265  
Email:   wc@southpasadenaca.gov  

 
Police Arrest Wanted Robbery and Kidnapping Suspects 

 
South Pasadena (Calif.) - The South Pasadena Police Department successfully 

apprehended two suspects involved in a robbery and kidnapping case from San 

Bernardino County. The arrest occurred on Friday, April 19, 2024, at approximately 

10:09 a.m. 

The incident began when the department's Automated License Plate Reader 

system identified a vehicle connected to a felony warrant related to a robbery and 

kidnapping. The vehicle was spotted entering South Pasadena, prompting immediate 

police response. 

Officers located the vehicle at the intersection of Fremont Avenue and Monterey 

Road. Despite initial non-compliance from the driver, the vehicle slowly came to a stop 

near Fremont Avenue and Rollin Street. A high-risk traffic stop was conducted, and two 

individuals were detained without incident. 

San Bernardino County officers arrived on the scene to assume responsibility for 

the ongoing investigation. The traffic stop occurred near South Pasadena High School 

and Holy Family School. Authorities confirm that the operation posed no threat to 

students or school staff. 
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The South Pasadena Police Department is seeking additional information related 

to this incident. Witnesses or those with further information are encouraged to contact 

the department at (626) 403-7270. Anonymous tips can be submitted to Crime Stoppers 

at (800) 222-TIPS (8477). 

### 
 


